
Good afternoon parents and carers, 

Today in school we commemorated the 76th 
anniversary of VE Day, an important date in 
our calendar when we remember the hard-
ship and sacrifice of World War II and how, 
with victory assured, brighter times were on 
their way, though many difficulties would re-
main for a long time to come. 

It would be disrespectful to make a direct 
comparison between the current pandemic 
and the war, but with falling infection rates 
we do appear to be at a stage when we can 
start to look forward to happier times.  We 
must not be complacent however and it is 
essential that COVID testing continues twice 
weekly and that results are recorded. 

The year group zones will be remaining in 
place certainly for the remainder of this aca-
demic year, and the current guidance states 
that masks must still be worn inside the 
school building.  As a nation we have gone 
through so much that it is imperative that we 
don’t allow ourselves to go backwards.  
Please keep yourselves and everyone 
around you safe. 

Within this newsletter you will find details of 
a change that we are making within school; 
the banning of fizzy drinks.  This decision 
has been introduced as a way to encourage 
a more healthy lifestyle.  Please ensure you 
discuss this with your children and do not 

allow them to bring energy, sugary or fizzy 
drinks in to school. 

Many thanks to all the parents who complet-
ed the survey that was emailed out last 
week.  We will be responding to all the com-
ments and actions points in a ‘You said, we 
did’ document.  Next week we shall also be 
asking all our students to complete a survey.  
This will take place during form time on Mon-
day. 

Also in this newsletter is information from 
Birmingham City Council regarding re-
sources and financial aid that may be availa-
ble if you have been impacted financially by 
COVID-19.  There are also several free 
online courses that you may wish to attend. 

The first is a parenting course for all parents, 
carers and grandparents with children from 
‘bump to 19’. 

The second is a webinar on Thursday 13th 
May hosted by St Giles, and this is about 
gangs, country lines and crime.  The link to 
register for this free webinar is in the poster 
and you are encouraged to join if these is-
sues are a concern to you. 

As always, we wish you all a safe and restful 
weekend. 

All at Arena. 

 

 



Student Survey 

To help us with this, we're working together with the Edurio survey platform. 
Students will be completing the surveys in form time from May 10th. Surveys are completely 
anonymous and confidential, though the responses will be aggregated for the purpose of anal-
ysis.  
 
If you have any concerns please contact Mr Parker on jparker@arena-birmingham.academy  

We are giving students the opportunity to 
express their views about their learning ex-
perience and overall well-being after the re-
cent period of disruption.  
Our aim is to provide insights regarding 
these topics so that we can construct sus-
tainable action plans that will support our 
students and contribute to a nationwide 
study on this important issue.  

In a bid to support healthy lifestyles we want to encourage you to drink more water.  

Therefore, as of next week students are not allowed to bring fizzy, sugary or 
energy drinks in to school. Any banned drinks will be confiscated and dis-

posed of. 

For more information please watch this video: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UkPfe2LpF20 

Health 

Immunisations 

We have a few dates for your dia-

ries regarding HPV immunisations 

in school. 

Tuesday 11
th
 May – Year 10 ‘mop 

up’ immunisations for those who 
missed their injection previously 
 
Wednesday 12

th
 May – Year 8   

immunisations 
 
Thursday 13

th
 May – Year 8       

immunisations 

mailto:jparker@arena-birmingham.academy
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UkPfe2LpF20


National Tutoring Programme 

As we have mentioned previously in these newsletters, 

we are acutely aware of the impact that two lockdowns 

may have had on our students in terms of their education. 

We are determined that no student will be left educationally disadvantaged because of any 

missed classroom time.  So many of our students engaged fully with our online learning provision 

during the lockdowns but we all know that nothing replaces the teaching that takes place within 

the classroom. 

We are putting together a full recovery plan of action to close any gaps that have opened up, and 

one part of that is additional tutoring.  Arena is investing heavily in the government’s National Tu-

toring Programme which we are trialling for the remainder of this term. 

Additional tutors in English, Maths, Science, French and Humanities are being drafted in to 

spend additional time with small groups of students.  Our aim is to give all students at Arena time 

with a tutor over the course of the next 16 months. 

Students are nominated by their teachers and 

heads of faculties in the first instance and they are 

then assigned a tutor for 15 hours in 1.5 hour blocks 

of time, once per week. 

The students on the first year 8 cohort have said 

that it is a big help to go over work they have done 

already to reinforce that knowledge and also to in-

troduce them to new concepts in readiness for when 

they do it in their timetabled maths lesson. 

We are aware that many parents - and indeed many 

students - are very keen to be part of the tutoring 

programme and we are committed to ensuring that 

everyone is included, though as we’re sure you ap-

preciate, this will take time.  If your child has not yet 

been contacted, please do not worry.  Our recovery 

programme has many facets of which this is just 

one, and it will take time for us to get to everyone. 

If you wish to read more about the impact of tutoring, here is a link to the research conducted by 

the Education Endowment Foundation: 

https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/evidence-summaries/teaching-learning-toolkit/

small-group-tuition/ 

https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/evidence-summaries/teaching-learning-toolkit/small-group-tuition/
https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/evidence-summaries/teaching-learning-toolkit/small-group-tuition/


VE Day Celebrations 

Tomorrow - Saturday the 8th May - marks the 76th anniversary of 

VE Day, so we celebrating and commemorating those events from 

1945 in school. 

Miss van Deventer planned an assembly for the whole school and 

lessons that were delivered throughout the day.  Students were 

learning about the impact that World War II had on the people of 

the UK and what the war ending meant to those people. 

 

COVID-19 Testing 

Thank you to everyone for the continued twice-weekly testing for COVID-19.  As the country con-

tinues to make great strides towards where we all want to be, it is essential that we do not be-

come complacent.  Please continue testing twice a week, Sundays and Tuesdays, and recording 

the results both on the NHS page and on our own school page. 

More information can be found here: 

https://www.arena-birmingham.academy/home-covid-testing/ 

If you are running low on testing kits, please contact Mr Newman at Arena on mnewman@arena-

birmingham.academy 

https://www.arena-birmingham.academy/home-covid-testing/
mailto:mnewman@arena-birmingham.academy
mailto:mnewman@arena-birmingham.academy


We all understand the significance reading has on 

a child early on in life. We sit with our toddlers 

and read them story after story, hoping they ab-

sorb the words and phrases we use, hoping they 

are able to decipher sentences and understand 

what is being said, hoping it expands and nur-

tures a creative and curious mind. We often for-

get that as our children grow up, their minds are 

still sponges and the benefits of reading do not 

disappear as soon as they become teens! As fami-

lies we should encourage our learners to engage 

Family reading tips: 

 Ask your child to read aloud to you, wheth-

er it is a book, a film review or even their 

homework! 

 Read your favourite stories with your chil-

dren and discuss themes and topics that 

may arise. 

 Take a trip to your local Waterstones, Ry-

mans or even library. Make a day out of 

Thank you for reading! If  you have any questions, feedback or good literacy practice you would like to 

share, please email me at: 

This weeks WOTF links directly to National Superhero Day  cele-

brated on the 28th April 2021.  

Our school is using this program to help our learners become a better reader. Reading Plus facilitates the development of 

skills required to be proficient readers and lifelong learners. Through regular Reading Plus practice, reading will become 

easier, comprehension will increase, and your student will make meaningful connections between reading and learning. 

This is currently being trialled with forms 7NYE and 7MLO for the next six weeks during form time.  

To learn more about Reading Plus, visit www.readingplus.com.  

On the 23rd April 2021, we celebrated the 456th birthday of the infamous playwright 

William Shakespeare! To commemorate  the wonderful plays and sonnets, the com-

monly used phrases we use unknowingly today and his heavy hand on our English 

curriculum, we honoured him with an entire day of Shakespeare inspired lessons!  

Our pupils created their own versions of his plays through various different forms, 

whether it be a text conversation, a drama piece or even through Art! 



COVID Relief News from Birmingham City Council 

Emergency food and fuel assistance for families 
Emergency food and fuel assistance and early help is available for families. The grant limit has 
now been raised to £100. 

A reminder that Birmingham City Council has announced £100k to be distributed in localities, and 
free school meals vouchers that are being sent direct to schools by Sodexo. 

How to access the assistance: 

If you are working with a vulnerable family that requires some extra help or has complex needs, 
then please get in touch with your Locality Lead (see our list of the ten Locality Leads) who will 
help. 

Birmingham Children’s Partners are grateful for your help to support families through these diffi-
cult times, we are all part of the early help system for families. 

COVID-19 support in ten localities 
Each area has a voluntary sector Locality Lead and staff from a range of services, see our list of 

the ten Locality Leads. 

The ten Locality Leads have close relationships with partners and communities, so they can help 
the whole family. 

For example: provide family support, give advice and guidance including linking to food banks, 
connect families to the professionals who can support them and coordinate the help, support ear-
ly help assessments, connect families into the local community resources to help families to be 
more resilient, and give small grants for emergency food assistance. 

 

Families are telling us about the many challenges 
they face, and their concerns as a direct result of 
Coronavirus. So as partners across Birmingham we 
are connecting together to support families who want 
early help. 

The following sectors are connecting together in ten 
localities: community, voluntary and faith sectors, 
health, family support, social work, police, schools, 
further education, nurseries, children’s centres, health 
visitors and GPs. 

https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/50224/birmingham_children_s_partnership/2156/birmingham_children_s_partnership_-_resources/2
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/50224/birmingham_children_s_partnership/2156/birmingham_children_s_partnership_-_resources/2
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/50224/birmingham_children_s_partnership/2156/birmingham_children_s_partnership_-_resources/2


COVID Relief News from Birmingham City Council 

Available Funding 
 
Birmingham's Local Welfare Provision scheme helps vulnerable people in short-term crisis with 
food and essential items. It is grant-based, which means people who receive help from it will not 
have to repay anything. It is not intended to replace the councils’ statutory duties. 

The scheme is funded on an annual basis and once the fund has been exhausted for that finan-
cial year, there will be no further awards. 

The scheme is purely discretionary and people have no statutory right to an award. 

BCC have pre-paid for every parent in Birmingham to access a parenting course. 

Just enter the access code “COMMUNITY” at the top of the page to claim. 

There are courses for parents, carers and grandparents of children from bump to 19. 

Learn about how your child develops, and get tips to manage their behaviour. 

http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/lwp
https://inourplace.heiapply.com/online-learning/


Click HERE to register for the 13th May 

https://stgilestrust-org-uk.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_7zk8pm04Q3uKyOOIH7atTw




School Nurse Virtual Drop-In Clinic 


